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September 2009 

Thank you for praying  for the September 2009 intake. Seventeen new  

full-time students joined our 
Undergraduate & College 
programme. In addition there are 
2 part-time students.  

 

 

We have also accepted 23 new 
Postgraduate students bringing our 
total to 78. 

The photograph shows (most of) the 
new students during their induction 
week. 

 

Accreditation we have gone through the final part of the process and are now 

on the UK Border Agency’s list of approved colleges to issue visa letters of invitation.  
 

COMMENCEMENT SERVICE 

Hosted by the Carrickfergus Church, 
on Tuesday 15th September. This was 
an uplifting service as our new 

students were welcomed into the 
College family. 
Pastor Lindsay Allen (Carrickfergus Baptist)   speaking from the story of Mary and Martha in 
Luke10, passionately reminded the students (and us all) that ‘Every worthwhile work for God 
springs from and is sustained by time spent in the presence of God’.  

 

PraISE - give thanks for the encouraging intake  

Pray - for the start of the new academic year and the challenges facing students and staff 

 


